
City of Wellsville 

411 Main 

Wellsville, KS 66092 

 

The regular meeting of the Wellsville City Council was held on Wednesday, April 10th 

2024 in the Wellsville City Hall meeting room located at 411 Main Street.  Councilmen 

present were Chuck Rutledge, Nichole Pruitt, Scott Hutchinson and Luke Henry.  

Department heads present were City Superintendent Darien Kerr, Police Chief Danny 

Hackler and Building and Codes official Isaac Mallory. 

 

Councilman Cory Cunningham was absent. 

 

Councilman Scott Hutchinson moved to approve the consent agenda and the minutes 

from the previous meeting.  Councilman Luke Henry seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Mayor Lytle opened the meeting for public comments.  Lorrie Glass Coffman with the 

Chamber of Commerce talked about the tourist brochure that was finished and distributed 

into all the communities. The Chamber coffee is next Friday at the Wellsville Animal 

Hospital at 9 a.m. 

 

County Commissioner Don Stottlemire gave the County report.   

 

Resolution 01-0410-2024 Authorizing the preparation and submittal of an application for 

a tax credit program for Icon Valley. 

 

Councilman Luke Henry moved to approve Resolution 01-0410-2024.  Councilman 

Chuck Rutledge seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

City Superintendent Darien Kerr gave the Public Works activity report.  Darien stated 

that the pool and the playground are being worked on as we speak. 

 

Police Chief Danny Hackler gave the Police Department activity report.  The Wellsville 

PD was asked to assist Franklin County on a pursuit and the suspect fired shots and there 

was a 3 hour standoff.  No officers were injured during the chase.   

 

The permit was approved for the Flock tag reader.  There is no date of installation as of 

yet, hopefully by the next meeting he will have a date. 

 

Councilman Scott Hutchinson said we really need 5 more.  The cost is $3000 per camera.  

Discussion was to possibly add 1 more but to wait until budget time for anything above 

that and see how it goes 

 

Councilman Scott Hutchinson moved to approve another Flock camera in the amount of 

$3000.  Councilwoman Nichole Pruitt seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 



Building and Codes Official Isaac Mallory said he has received 4 new permits since the 

last meeting.   

 

Councilman Scott Hutchinson moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Luke Henry 

seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m. 

 

Tammy Jones 

City Clerk  


